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MINUTES OF THE METRO COUNCIL SOLID WASTE COMMITTEE 

November 2, 1993 

Council Chamber 

Comm111ee Members Present Rmh McFarland (Arnng Cha1r), Susan McLain, Ed Washmglon, 
Judy Wyers 

Acung Chatr McFarland called the regular meelmg of the Solid Waste Commmee to order at 4 01 pm 

1, Solid Waste Upda1es 

• General Scaff Reports 

Bob Marcin, Solld Waste Director, gave the general staff report, and referenced hts memorandum dated 
November 2, 1993, regarding tonnage data This document has been made part of the permanent meeting record 
He noted tonnage was approximately 2 % higher than previously forecasted for the three month penod of 
July/ August/September, and satd that equated to approximately 17 ,000 tons when projected over the penod of a 
year 

Councilor Wyers requested the memorandum be dtstnbuted 10 all Metro Councilors as well as make the 
mformalton available to other interested parties She asked also that a rough draft report for the month of October 
be prepared and distributed as well Mr Martm noted the regular monthly tonnage report would be prepared for 
d1str1bu11on shortly and said that report would contain more comprehensive mformauon 

Terry Petersen, Plannmg and Techrucal Services Manager, referenced a document which had been d1Stnbu1ed to 
the Committee entttled, "Rey1ew of Metro's Forecasting of the Demand for Sohd Waste Disposal Services Phase 
I Report Rey1ew of Basic Eorecasung Issues " The report was prepared for Metro by Synerg1c Resources 
Corpora1ton, and has been made pare of the permanent meetmg record Mr. Petersen noted the technical charts 
had been made an appended portion of the report 

In response to Councilor Wyers, Mr Petersen said the study cost was approximately $25,000 He said the report 
provided valuable mformalton to the Department, and pointed to a long term recommendauon to improve the 
quahty of the mput date and to disaggregate the data to produce better forecasting, such as res1den1tal, 
commerc1al, and waste type Mr. Petersen noted other recommendauons included looking at housing starts and 
"wet" and "dry" tons 

Counct!or McLain requested the Committee entertain the poss1b1hty of having the consultant come before the 
Commmee to provide an in depth explanauon concerning the report Councilor McLam was especially concerned 
with the reasons why tonnage projecuons should be hmlled to the shorter term, such as 3 months to five years, 
rather than longer term, over 5 years 

Councilor Wyers suggested that other Councilors be invited to attend such a d1scuss1on with the consultants 

Actmg Chatr McFarland requested the Department make arrangements to bring the consultants before the 
Conunuree for further d1scuss1on 

Debbie Gorham, Waste Reduction Manager, addressed the Commtltee and discussed the Buy Recycled Trade 
Show held at Metro on October 28, 1993 sponsored by the In House Waste Reduction Task Force Ms Gorham 
noted the Trade Show was a success wtth over 30 vendors parctctpatmg and over 200 registered v1s1tors She said 
there was interest m replicating the show m the counties so that others could be involved who had not been able to 
attend 

(Conunued) 
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Ms Gorham referenced an Oregoruan an1cle about Dep Shoes, manufactured locally in Tigard from recycled 
matenals She said Julte Lewis was the founder of the company, and noted the company had been named as 
winner of the National Recycling Assoc1auon's "Best Recycling Innovation" award for 1993 Mr Martin noted 
the article had appeared on the first page of the Business secuon 

2 Cons1deratJon of October 5 1993 Solid Waste Commntee Meeun2 Minutes 

Ml!1Jlm Councilor Wyers moved to approve the October 5, 1993 Sohd Waste Committee meeung minutes as 
submmed 

Yl!li;_,_ Councilors McLam, Wyers, and McFarland voted aye 

The vote was unarumous and the motion passed 

3 Informauonal Presentation of the Performance Audit of the Waste Reduction Pro2xam 

Jack Talbot and Brad Rayfish, represenung Talbot, Korvola and Warwick, presented h1ghhghts from thetr 
Performance Audit Report of Metro's Regional Waste Reducuon Program He said the repon endeavored to 
assess how well the Waste Reducuon Program had operated against the five year plan In addnion, he said, the 
report auempted to project into the future in terms of resources and personnel ava!lable to continue the process 
along with recommendauons where discerned appropnate. The report was d1smbu1ed to the Commmee, and a 
copy has been made part of the permanent meeting record. 

Mr. Talbot and Mr Rayfish outlined thetr recommendatwns, I) Metro, m conJuncuon with local governments 
sand DEQ, should· (a) define specific roles for each, and, (b) clanfy appropnate levels of enforcement; 2) Metro 
should re-focus its efforts to meet the current neecjs of the regwn, 3) Metro should expand Its role m conduct mg 
commerc1al waste audns, 4) Metro should (a) commurucate act1v1ues on a quarterly basis, and, (b) produce a 
comprehensive summary report of the evaluation of waste reducuon programs m the region, 5) Metro should 
contmue allocatmg grant fundmg to local governments, and, 6) The Metro Sohd Waste Reducuon Program should 
consider changing 1t s current organ1zat1onal structure 

The Commmee and Messrs. Talbot and Rayfish held d1scusswn The transfer of the Recycling Informauon 
Center 10 the Solid Waste Department as stipulated in a Budget Note to the Adopted FY 1993-94 Budget was 
discussed 

Acting Chatr McFarland opened a pubhc heanng 

Jeanne Roy, Recycling Advocates, tesufied before the Commmee, and commented on programs that had been 
successful, such as "Paper Trammg Your Staff," "Home Composting , "the Challenge Grant Program and 
Metro's dollars for recycling containers as well as the Yard Debns program She supported the work on 
developing measuring systems, waste compos!l1on studies and the annual recyclmg surveys Ms Roy commented 
on the recommendauons as descnbed m the Performance Audit, said she agreed with the need to clanfy roles for 
local governments and with the recommendauon regarding refocusing Ms. Roy felt Metro needed to do more 
work with the res1dent1al curbside yard debris plan and scrap paper programs, and felt the rate 1ncenuves did not 
seem to be successful and should be revIS!led Ms Roy agreed with continued waste audit programs, and fell 
Metro should do an annual evaluation of the Waste Reduction Program for both Metro and the local governments 
She agreed with granting fundmg through the Challenge Grants to local governments to achieve specific goals 
She fell the two most important performance standards to be met were m the area of a yard debm plan goal and a 
commercial recyclmg plan goal. 

Actmg Chatr McFarland closed the public hearing. 
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Ms. Gorham said a meetmg was planned mvolvmg local governments m the first week of December, and agreed 
wuh Councilor McLain to contmue d1scuss1on at that meetmg. The Committee and Ms Gorham discussed the use 
of terms such as "performance standards," and discussed pursumg clanficanon of collaborative goals and 
pr1or1ues. 

4 Resolution No 93-1867 For the Purpose of Rey1sjng the ln1nal Term Commencement Pates for Members of 
the Sohd Waste Rate Rey1ew Committee to Allow for a More Orderly Transu100 Between Terms 

Roosevelt Carter, Budget and Fmance Manager, presented the staff report, and said the purpose of the proposed 
resoluuon was to adjust the begmnmg and endmg dates of the terms of Rate Review Conumuee members, in order 
that new members would not be coming on the Commmee in the middle of the Budget session dehberauons 

Counclior Wyers moved to recommend Resolunon No 93-1867 to the full 
Council for adopuon 

Councilors McLam, Washmgton, Wyers and McFarland voted aye 

The vote was unarumous and the mouon passed 

5 Ordtoance No 93-519 For the Puqiose of Granting a Franchise to Energy Rec!amat1on Inc CERI) For the 
Purpose of Operaung a Solid Was!e Processing FacI11ty and Declar1og an Emergency 

Mr Martin presented !he s1aff report, and said ER! was a subsidiary of Metropolitan Disposal Corporation, a 
maJOT commerc1al and tndustnal hauler 10 the region He said the fac1hty, 1f franchised, would recover and 
market recyclable materials from construction and demohuon debris collected by MDC, dry nonpu1resc1ble and 
non-hazardous mixed wastes as well as process source-separated matenals obtamed from res1dent1al and 
commerc1al recycling programs. 

Mr. Martm said n was annc1pated that the fac1hty would process approximately 4 7 ,000 tons per year, which 
included about 26,000 tons currently processed at Metro Central and Metro South He fell the franchise would 
prove beneficial m the goal of reducmg tonnage to Metro South 

Mr Carter explained 1he franchisee would be required 10 provide a surety bond m the amount of $65,000 or a 
cond1t1onal hen m order to assure protecuon for the region should the fac1hty be d1scontmued 

In response 10 Councilor Wyers, Mr. Martm commented that the proposed franchised fac1luy would assist in 
meeting flow comrol goals, and he said a projected revenue loss of approximately $477 ,000 was outweighed by 
recychng benefits provided by the fac1hty, especially m the area of recyclmg of construcuon and demoht1on 
debns. He noted Metro had been promoting such recycling for some time. 

Mr Martm said cerufied scale records would be provided by the fac1hty to provide measurements that could be 
used m forecastmg 

Mr. Martm said dialogue had occurred with the neighborhoods, and said the prmc1pal neighborhood assoc1at10n 
supported 1he proposed fac1hty franchise. 

Steve Donovan, James Cozzeuo, Jr , and Bruce Broussard, representmg ER!, tesufied before the Commmee, and 
made a presentauon concemmg the fac1hty They urged the Commmee 10 a "yes" vote, and said the fac1hty 
would help Metro meet us recycling goal, and noted nu!eage reducuons would be real1Zed as related to the 
disposal of the matenals that would be received at the fac1hty They noted the fac1hty would create 15-20 new 
]Obs m the North Portland commumty Mr Cozzetto discussed the company's involvement wuh the local 
neighborhoods and busmess neighbors He said other fac1hues had proved to be able to recover 303 to 553 and 
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said he believed 453 was a comfortable baseline Mr Cozzeuo displayed a map showing the location and layout 
of the proposed fac1li1y 

Mr. Cozzetlo said It was hoped to get underway with constructton by November 15, 1993 should the proposed 
franchise be approved 

Mr Broussard addressed the Commiuee, and said he was graufied by his assoc1auon with ERi, and said he 
believed mmonty groups in the community would benefit by approval of the franchise 

Acting Chalf McFarland opened a public hearing 

Mark McGregor, construcuon company owner, Clean It Up Mark', and Tigard resident, testified before the 
Committee, and said his company recycled from JOb sites by source separatmg into trucks Mr McGregor said 
he had viewed a prev10us presemauon by ERi al Metro's construction and demolition debns advisory group and 
they had endorsed the fac1hty He believed the company had a good plan to help the small remodeler and felt the 
45 3 assumpnon was do-able He said he understood the company would be aiming at the remodel market and 
percentages would be affected. Mr McGregor noted estimates based on pnor waste audits, developed by Jim 
Goddard, Recycling Section Supervisor, gave percentages of how much waste was retnevable from vanous types 
of construcuon, 1 e. new, commercial, and remodel He said both remodel and commercial demonstrated figures 
two to three times higher than those from new home construcuon. He felt plenty of matenal would be available 
for ERi 

Tom Markgraf, Piedmont Neighborhood Assoc1auon Cha1r, addressed the Committee and said the company had 
made a special effort to sohcn the views of the assoc1auon, had made a presentation to the group and had satisfied 
all of theu concerns 

The Committee and Staff discussed the proposed franchise further. 

Councllor McLain moved to recommend Ordinance 93-519 to the full Council for 
adopt10n 

Councllors McLain, Washington, Wyers and McFarland voted aye 

The vote was unanimous and the motion passed 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6·29 p m 
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